CITY OF ST. CLAIR, MICHIGAN SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES MONDAY, FEBRUARY 19, 2018 - 6:15 P.M.

Mayor Cedar convened the Special Meeting of the City Council to order in the Council Chambers of the Municipal Building, 547 N. Carney Drive, St. Clair, Michigan, at 6:15pm to discuss the M-29 Update. Charter Revision and Signs.

PRESENT: Mayor Cedar, Members Ellery, Kindsvater, Klieman, Kuffa, LaPorte, McCartney

ABSENT: None

ADMINISTRATION: Michael E. Booth, City Superintendent; Trice Hawkins, Recreation Director;

Annette Sturdy, City Clerk

AUDIENCE: There were 6 people in attendance

M-29 Update- A draft of the Michigan Department of Transportation (MDOT) Bay Region M-29 Corridor Study was reviewed. The purpose of this study was to evaluate roadway improvements along the M-29 corridor to increase pedestrian and bicycle safety, slow traffic and be easily implemented. Specifically reviewed were 4 options for M-29 revisions. Discussion included comparisons of type of parking along Palmer Park, the location or necessity of a bicycle path, possible congestion when the bridge operates and where the location of the 4 to 3 lane change decrease would begin. This was an informative meeting only. There will be public hearings and additional meetings about this topic for further input. Council requested Administration to request MDOT provide more details for concepts 1 and 4. No formal action was taken.

Time did not allow for discussion on Charter Revisions or Signs.

Adjourned 6:48pm

Annette Sturdy, City Clerk

Bill Cedar, Jr., Mayor